KENAI PENINSULA BOROUGH
Community & Fiscal Projects

MEMORANDIUM

TO: Charlie Pierce, Mayor

FROM: Brenda Ahlberg, Community & Fiscal Project iger
DATE: July 23, 2018

SUBJECT: FY18-4Q Senior Center Grant Reports

The following senior grant reports have been submitted for FY18-4Q:
Anchor Point Senior Citizens
Cooper Landing Senior Citizens
Forget-Me-Not Center
Homer Senior Center
Kenai Senior Citizens (courtesy narrative report)
Nikiski Senior Citizens (courtesy narrative report)
Ninilchik Senior Center (courtesy narrative report)
Seldovia Senior Center (courtesy narrative report)
Seward Seniors Citizens
Sterling Area Senior Citizens

The following senior grants provided final fiscal reports in prior quarter:
Homer Friendship Center FY18-1Q
Kenai Senior Citizens FY18-1Q
Ninilchik Senior Center FY18-2Q,
Seldovia Senior Center FY18-3Q
Soldotna Senior Center FY18-3Q



KENAI PENINSULA BCROUGH
144 Norih Binkiey Streel » Soldoina, Alaska 99669-7509
PHONE: (90)7)714-2153 « FAX; (807) 714-2377
EMAIL: bahlberg@kpb.us

FROM: Anchar Point Senior Citizens, Inc. Award Amount: 544 669
KPB ACCOUNT: 100.682110.ANCSR.43011 Ending: 30 June 2018
—— Financial / Progress Report
Submit Report To: Project Name: FY 1B Senlor Grant Program
Brenda Ahiberg Date: Aprii 6™ 2018
Community & Fiscal Projects Manager Report No.: 4 Final
Kenai Peningula Boraugh Quarter From: April 1, 2018 1o
144 N. Binkiey St., Soldotna, AK 99868 To: June 30,2018

Doroov e 2al B e 1 10 8
~Expenditures Total
Coet Category “"u“' M"“"’ from Last ’m;;' Expenditures to |Balance urFund;,
__Report _Duts
Persannel 23,365 5,321.95 . 23389.00 [ .
Conftractual 5500 1,822,12 1,762.42 550000 §
Utilitlas 18000 4,7687.38 6,581.41 1,600.00
- |s .
TOTALS $  44,880.00 11,031,42 [ § 838417 | § 44,860.00 | § .
[Payment Request $ 8,384.17 )

SN ERRIEY Reference sttachment D to ensure eliglble cost camplinnee. Describe activities that
have occurred during this reporting period. Describe any chalienges you may have experienced, any foreseen
problems, and/or any gpeciel requesis. Ansch additional page=

The Anchor Peint Senlor Center has Bingo with concessives ¢very Friday night. We host & community dianer
every Thursday night and a once & month sll-you-can est breakfast. No charge lunches are provided on & needed
basis on weekdays. We had & vendor fair on June 2*, hosted multiple community meefings and implemented the
beginning of an Anchor Polnt Neighborkood Wateh. Also, the Anchor Point Natural Dissster group now meets
regularly once a month to create & network of services in the srea, should a dissster occur. Halrcuts in the center
were available on sssighed Wednesdays. Monday and Wednesdey mornings are exercise class and vary on being
luside or cutside dependent on the weather. APSC] offers public assistance avenues and legal guldelines. Our
facility is » USDA agenit for Senjors Farmer Market Nutrition Program. For entertasinment there sre games snd
puzzles, Wi, card making, dully newspapers, and a pool table on premise for anyone to come in during operating
hours to enjoy. A Mah Jongg group meets every Tuesduy. One or two times a month the End of the Road
Qullting Group get together sad apen thelr club the public. APSCI alse provide the needy of our commurdty with
s charitable giving center, B Haad n two days = ==k for elothes and housebold goods.

Grantee Certification: | certify that the above information is true and correct, and that expenditures bave been

e for the purp nd in ac ¢ with, applicable grant agreenwy terms and conditions.
Signature: . é Date: Lbé‘/ \5 } /?0/ g
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s 144 North Binkley Street e Soldotna, Alaska 99669-7599
PHONE: (907) 714-2153 « FAX: (907) 714-2377
5 EMAIL: bahlberg@kpb.us

FROM: Homer Senior Citlzens, Inc. Award Amount: $132,668
KPB ACCOUNT: 100.62120.HOMSR.43011 Ending: 30 June 2018

Financial / Progress Report =

Submit Report To: Project Name: FY17 Senior Grant Program
Brenda Ahlberg Date: July 10, 2018

Community & Fiscal Projects Manager Report No.: 4

Kenai Peninsula Borough Quarter From: April 1, 2018

144 N. Binkley St., Soldotna, AK 99669 To: June 30, 2018

[URARSNGAS A SWIIE):  FINAL REPORT DUE ON OR BEFORE

. Expenditures . Total
Cost Category Alg:ﬁ:d from Last E;hﬁ?:;t::’s Expendituras to |Balance of Funds
Report - Date
1
Personnel 30,831 16,253.47 14,577.53 30,831.00 | § -
Supplies 91,837 75,285.26 16,551.74 91,837.00 | $ -
Flooring Reanast 10,000 - 10,000.00 | § -
TOTALS $ 132,688.00 91,538.73 | § 31,120.27 | § 132,668.00 | $ -
Payment Request $ 31,129.27 |

ISR N KEIN): Reference attachment D to ensure eligible cost compliance. Describe activities that
have occurred during this reporting period. Describe any challenges you may have experienced, any foreseen
problems, and/or any special requests. Attach additi~~=1 nages.

Meals were served to the senior population, aduir aay services, and Meals on Wheels program. We serve quality
l meals that are home cooked and do not use package materials.

We are continuing to go one time per week to the Kenai Peninsula Food Bank for meat, produce and dry goods to
help keep food costs low. Our Food Manager is always pleased with the food that he is able to obtain from the
Food Bank. For instance, the donations that they have received have enable us to provide, as a snack, previously
cost prohibitive fruit such as strawberries and nectarines to our senior residents and adult day services
participants. The seniors truly appreciate the fresh fruit.

We served 2,991 meals in our Congregate Meal program in the 4 Quarter and served 3,162 Home Delivered
Meals, which includes the Meals on Wheels program and those who live in our Assisted Living Facility. Together
we were able to serve 6,287 meals for the quarter. Thank you for helping us make this possible.

Grantee Certification: I certify that the above information is true and correct, and that expenditures have been
made for t

Signature:

Printed Ne







Kenai Senior Services
Borough Quarterly Progress Report
4 Quarter ending June 30, 2018

What a tremendous quarter we have had at the Kenai Senior Center! This is a favorite time of
year as we watch winter turn into spring, bringing with it the lovely colors and the return of the
snowbirds. While we enjoy the birds of the season, we also enjoy seeing familiar faces who once
again make the trek back to their homes in Alaska.

This quarter, the Director attended six Department Head meetings, three Kenai Senior
Connection, Inc. meetings, two Council on Aging meetings and one Area Wide Director’s meeting.
The Director also held three Senior Center staff meetings. The Senior Center was successful in
an RFP application for the State of Alaska DHSS Nutrition, Transportation and Support Services
for FY19-21. The Center was also successful in obtaining a mini-grant from the ExxonMobil
Corporation for our Summer Student Internship Grant. This enables us to hire a local high school
or coliege student for the summer to work as a groundskeeper around the Center and to also
provide intergenerational opportunities for seniors to work alongside this student. The Director
also finalized the Department Budget for FY19, presenting the budget before the Council on
Aging’s May meeting and the City of Kenai Council Work Session.

The Administrative Assistant met regularly with clients who needed help with paperwork,
Social Security, Medicare, Medicaid, Senior Benefits, and a host of other senior related issues.
The Assistant is also the agency representative for the Commodity Supplemental Food Program
(CSFP) and the Alaska Senior Farmers’ Market Nutrition Program (SFMNP). She enrolls seniors
into both programs and they can then pick up their coupons or monthly food boxes here at the
Senior Center. On average, 24 seniors pick up their food boxes each month, saving them a trip
to the Food Bank. The Assistant also attended supervisor training on performance evaluations,
coaching and mentoring, documentation, employee discrimination and harassment awareness.

April, May and June brought in a host of happenings.

e The 1% Annual May Day Quilt Bingo. This was a fundraiser for our in-house quilters
who make quilts for a variety of community needs. The night included a snack shack
with fresh hamburgers and corn dogs and was a success!

e Whale Watching Tour in Seward. Major Marine Charters offered a Senior Discount
Day for the Grey Whale Tours. Ten seniors braved 8 foot swells, rain and wind to gaze
on these majestic beauties.

e Our Mother’s Day Luncheon on May 11 brought in pictures and memories of seniors
with their mothers or their children. Aurora Borealis Charter School Choir performed
as well as having lunch with the seniors in the dining room. It was a wonderful
intergenerational activity with students and seniors asking for more opportunities to
share with each other.



May 30™" was the 7t Annual Health & Fitness Day, including a Walker & Roller Fun Run
and a Health Fair. The 5K walk around Old Town Kenai had 42 participants ranging
from four years of age up to 85. Various vendors catering to senior needs were
available for the Health Fair, which was also well attended.

Our Summer Mystery Drives with volunteer driver, Steve Latz, are always popular and
as you look over the itineraries, you will see why. These trips are most often filled with
seniors who don’t drive and wouldn’t otherwise be able to see these interesting
places.

o In May, Steve took a full van to the Kenai River Center for a tour and
information. Director Tom Dearlove presented a slide show about what
happens from the River Center. This also included a question and answer
session with the staff, Fish & Game, and State Parks Staff. The tour included a
Dairy Queen visit and a stop to Big Eddy Road to view the floodplain.

o InJune, Steve took a group to the Kenai Watershed Form (KWF) for a session
with the staff and summer interns. The group learned about the Soberg House,
the Kenai River Festival, the background and outreach of the KWF and the
Stream Watch Program. The staff from the KWF even had ice cream cake for
our group! Steve also took the group south of Soldotna to check out the
buffalo herd with two calves. They drove by the seven layer house in Kasilof
and over to Crooked Creek Campground for a fishing report, a stop off at the
Pollard Homestead, Rocky’s Café for more ice cream, and back to Kenai with a
stop at the Kenai River Boat Launch to check out the commercial drift fleet.
(Whewt)

On June 7, 13 seniors participated in a seven-hour rafting trip down the Kenai River.
Everyone who participated came back with reports of scenery, wildlife, a few wet
splashes and a great time for all.

On June 14, in honor of World Elder Abuse Day, we hosted a public information session
with Shelia Jacobsen from Adult Protective Services, State of Alaska. Participants from
the Kenai, Nikiski and CES Fire Departments, Alaska State Troopers, various local
agencies as well as individuals learned about identifying Elder Abuse, what to do about
it and how to report it to the proper authorities. Kenai Senior Center S fwas also in
attendance as part of our yearly mandatory reporting training.

Our Father’s Day Celebration on June 15 brought out 110 individuals for Missy’s good
cooking and the tunes of Hobo Jim. Hobo has been volunteering for this event for a
few years now and our seniors are appreciative of his love for Alaska and his good
music.



With elevated fraud happening to our senior population, we have increased our
information to our seniors speaking to them about different types of fraud and how to prevent
this from happening to them. New Medicare cards were given out nationwide this past spring
with a new system of numbers and with this came new types of fraud from phone calls to mail
scams. In this day and age in which the rest of the world is all about technology, it is even more
important to teach our seniors who to trust? How to protect their information?

One newer issue we are facing these days is seeing an increase in married clients where
one spouse will have memory issues or beginning dementia. While we have a wonderful local
adult day-care center to accommodate the spouse with the cognitive issue, often in the case
of a couple, the affected one wants to remain with their spouse and vice-versa. This has been
a focus through some of our exercise activities, music programs and even short trips.
Sometimes, even just a coffee or lunch gives them an opportunity to be active together in a
social setting. We often see or hear the caregiver spouse express their gratefulness for a
senior center atmosphere that strives to meet both of their needs.

During this last quarter, we served 4,094 home delivered meals and 4,137 congregate
meals. Our new software allows us to track the age groups of the clients we serve. During
this last quarter, the breakdown was as follows:

7.2% Ages 60-64
13.9% Ages 65-69
22.3% Ages 70-74
15.4% Ages 75-79
11.7% Ages 80-84
20.2% Ages 85+

These numbers show us that seniors are becoming more active as they age and are looking
for positive ways to enhance their daily living whether through nutrition, exercise, assistance
and/or socialization. We are excited about learning about new methods and becoming more
educated to meet the needs of our aging population!


















